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E.L 9191, covering 21 graticular blocks was granted to John William Benger on 15%
August 1996 for a period of six years. The area lies within both Laughlen and Riddoch
1:100,000 map sheets.

Exploration work was to be carried out to determine the presence of Industrial Garnet
(and subsequently Magnetite) within the water course of Oneva-Ongeva Creek and
tributaries.

The Garnet in this water course is shed from the Riddoch Amphibolite at the western end
of the Harts Range.

Initial work within E.L. 9191 was carried out under a Joint Venture agreement with Kajar
Pty Ltd of Goovigen in Queensland.

In 1997-98 Qlympia Resources NL of Perth joined the Joint Venture and in 1997-98
considerable work was carried out by Olympia.

However, during the term of tenure of E.LL 191 ,no work was carried out over the 2
graticular blocks( 42/40 & 44/40 on Map 73/2-Loughlen) which have been relinquished
due to a lack of any resource potential.



